Mersey Park Primary School

Headteacher’s Newsletter - April 2022

Foundation Stage | Intake 2022

If you have a child who was born between the 1st
September 2018 and 31t August 2019, and will
therefore turn 3 before 31st August 2022, then you
can apply for a Foundation Stage 1 (Nursery) place
for your child to start in September 2022.
Application forms can be collected from our school
office and once completed should be returned
together with proof of your address and a copy of
your child’s birth certificate or passport. The
admission process will begin very shortly,
therefore we would kindly request that all
applications are completed and returned to the
school office by Friday 8th April 2022.

If you are unable to visit school
please email the school office
and we will arrange for an
application form to be sent to

you.

schooloffice@merseypark.wirral.sch.uk

April Dates to Remember
Spring Break /€aster Holiday
Mownday 11th April — Friday 22nd
April
Half Term Trophy Assembly &

(Pupils Only) 1,
Friday 29th April o
May Day Bank Holiday
School Closed to Pupils
Monday 2nd May

SCHOOL

Staff pevelopment Day
School Closed to Pupils
Thursdag Sth May

Year 6 Pupils will be invited into school for the

morning of this development day for additional

SAT's revision prior to their tests the following

week.

vacamg
We currently have a vacancy for a midday

assistant. If you would be interested in this role

please call into the school office

JOBVACANCY

Comic Relief—Red Nose Day

Thank you to everyone who took part, donated
and entered competitions for our Comic Relief

Red Nose Day.
We raised an amazing £349.50
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PTA Easter Raffle
Our PTA will be holding an Easter Egg Raffle

very soon — look out for more information

coming soon!
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Easter Raffle




National ownline safety #wake Up wednesday

According to recent Ofcom research, 7 out of 10 people in the UK received a suspicious text to their mobile
phone last year. Almost half (44%) of those say they get a such a message every week. Banks and consumer
watchdogs alike are warning of an increase in attempted phone scams, which frequently target more
vulnerable groups: the elderly and, of course, young people.

Scammers’ tricks have become more sophisticated in the digital age: now they can convincingly pretend to
represent our bank, our health services or even our loved ones. Stay wise to their rapidly evolving schemes
and protect yourself — and your family — with today's #Wake up Wednesday guide to phone scams.

Click on the image below to download a copy of the information.
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https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides/phone-scams?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=207720306&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-8P4_5WDVLq4WteQfI4t65Z7_l1mHXiVd7o_XO0ZLmOzY72ocTlUgLBiZskWbpEgHrlfzjullqECDMwCwiyATW8ioYRWHjpD2S_Fy1bbGAreIBXj9U&utm_content=2

Mersey Park Primarg School—outdoor Classroom

Work has begun on developing our new outdoor classroom with our school Eco team helping to
plant a willow tunnel and create a meeting circle with log seating and wood chippings. We will
shortly be planting beech hedging on the perimeter to help to shelter the area and there will be

much more planting over the coming months. Hele

We would like to say a big Thank You to Mr Foster, one of our Governors, for

making the lovely blue planter from recycled pallets.

o

Ot "T{f’“’f’ The area will be used by the whole school to take their lessons outside and
CIRsSTOoM see learning from a different perspective.
Attendance

Current whole school attendance is 94.4%. The classes with the best attendance so far this this year are
3B and 5S with 96.1% - congratulations! All the classes in school are working hard in school to try to
improve their attendance. Well done to 1G, 1), 3B, 5S, 6D and 6J who have successfully improved their
class attendance, during March.
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There are 97 pupils who currently have 100% attendance for the Spring term, who will receive a certificate at
the end of the term. Each week, in Awards Assembly on a Friday afternoon, pupils with 100% attendance for
the week (in the class that are at the top of the attendance league), are entered into a raffle to win a box of
chocolates to share at home. We also continue to run our £5 for 5 competition each week, where a
randomly chosen pupil can win a £5 note if they have been in school every day that week. If the chosen

pupil has not been in every day, the prize rolls-over to the next week!

If your child is absent from school, please remember to inform school of the reason as only 5 days missed

due to unauthorised absence can lead to an Education Penalty Notice.




